                                          Preface

In  late  2010  after  Pauline  Blackmore  and  I    noticed  that a  growing    number
of  our  long  term  loyal  parishioners    had  either  died,  moved  into  care  or  had

left  the district, often  to  live  closer  to  adult  children,  it  seemed  that  time  was

running  out  to  record  the  memories  of  those  still  here  and  still  loyally  practicing  their  Faith  every  weekend  and  with  some  regularly   at  weekday  Masses. 
As  a  result,  this  project  was  born  and  I  started  collecting  memoirs  back  then,  with  no  other  purpose  than   an  interest  in  what  keeps  this  group   - “the  yeast  in a  parish’ a  priest years  ago  once  described  them  as  -  still  here  in  our  parish.

 Some  of  the  present day  parishioners  are the  descendants  of  the  first  Catholics

in  this  district  who  were  the  foundation  members  of  St George’s  and  their  ongoing   love  for  Mass  and  loyalty  to  the  parish,  is  a  fine  example  to  those  of  us who  arrived  here  in  later  years.  Some  of  the  latter  note  that  they have  come  full  circle,  having  been  children  or  young  parents  in   Pio Pio  or  Otorohanga  which  were  initially  part  of  St George’s  before  having their  own parishes  established  and  churches  built,  but  are  now  both  serviced  once  again,  by  the  Parish  Priest  from   Te Kuiti 
 In  mid  2011  I  learned  that  the  centenary  would  occur  in  2012  and  agreed  to

share  the  collated  memoirs  as part  of  the   ‘backdrop’  to  whatever  celebrations

were  programmed 

Questions  about  their  involvement  in  the  parish  over  the  years  were,  without  exception  met  with   assertions  that  he/she  “hadn’t  done  anything”,  but  everyone  could  name  others  who  had!  Invariably,  those  I  talked  to  later  included  the  original  adviser/s   in  their  list  of  parish  stalwarts!!  

A  number  of  parishioners  chose  not  to  take  part  and  their  choice  is  respected.

A  huge  number  of  others  have  left  the  parish,  district  or  both.  It  was  never  envisaged  that  this  memento  would  have  a  definitive  list  of  everyone  who  has  ever  participated  in  St  George’s  Parish,  and  it  should  therefore  not  be   cause

for  complaint  if  someone’s  forbear  or  name  is  not  included. Some  names  of  former  St George’s  stalwarts  have  been  recalled  in relation to  individual  memories
of  some  events.  Some  events  may  not  be  mentioned  as  past  parish and  CWL minute  books  have  not  been  available.  

Finally,  this  collection  is  not  concluded.  Some  people/families  are  still  working  on  

promised  contributions  and  an  ending  would  not  be  complete  without  mention
of  the  last  decade  with  the  number  of  new  dedicated  parishioners  who  have  joined  our  St George’s family.  A  number  of  these  are  from  other  nationalities –

English, Filipino, Indian, Kiribati, and Samoan  who have  all  added  richness and  examples  of  commitment   to  our  Pakeha,   Maori and   Asian  Mass centred  Catholic   Community.

Hopefully,  their  stories  will  be  an  important  part  of  the  ‘next  100  years” as

this  small  project  will  be  available  on  line  to  be  added  to  as  an  ongoing  record.

Alison  Taylor

December 2011
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